
Carclaze Newsletter - Summer Term 28 April 2023 

Email: emoseley@car.celtrust.org or head@car.celtrust.org 

acolwill@car.celtrust.org 

For mental health support 

slenz-williams@car.celtrust.org 

For safeguarding concerns 

primarysafeguarding@car.celtrust.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 - Wraparound Care (after hours) 07821595894 

Website: www.carclazesch.org - Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
As a school and education profession we understand the importance of providing the best teaching 
and learning for our children. Ensuring that every child has the best experience is why teachers are 
taking industrial action. 
 
In real terms, the reduction in funding to schools over the past 10 years means it is increasingly hard to provide the 
same resources, to recruit and retain staff and to make sure every child gets a good education every day. 
 
Everyone at Carclaze goes above and beyond their role for our children and will continue to do so. Unfortunately, 
whilst the funding and pay dispute continues it looks like industrial action will continue and possibly escalate as more 
unions are balloting their members about strike action. 
 
We realise that strike days will be an inconvenience but hope you understand the reasons for the disruption. 
 
I don't want my message to you to be full of doom and gloom so I will end with two examples of how Carclaze are  
continuing to ensure our children get the best possible experiences. 
 
Coronation Celebration - During the afternoon of 5th May, children will learn about the Coronation and take part in 
some fun art and craft     activities. They have also been learning a special coronation song. 
 
On Thursday 11th May there is a special coronation lunch - bookable on Parent Pay as a ‘Special Menu’ (see page 2). 
 
Summer Fayre - This year the Summer Fayre is on Saturday 20th May. Look out for all the details from the Friends. 
 
St Austell Festival of Children's Literature - Carclaze staff are the main driver behind this fantastic opportunity. There 
are 16 author and illustrator events happening in St Austell on 17th June. Tickets are only £1 and can be used to get £1 
off at the festival bookshop. 
 
Here is the link, it will be great to see everyone there. 
 
https://uk.patronbase.com/_CornishRivieraBoxOffice/Productions?category=SFCL&filter=Filter 
 
Best wishes 
 
Simon Pollard 
Head Teacher 
Cornwall Education Learning Trust (CELT)   

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fuk.patronbase.com%2F_CornishRivieraBoxOffice%2FProductions%3Fcategory%3DSFCL%26filter%3DFilter&data=05%7C01%7Cemoseley%40car.celtrust.org%7Cb08552666d0e4befd1c008db47c3c3bd%7C724c0a5749814d1c8f


School Dinner Menu 

Theme Days 

Every 3rd Thursday of the term will be ‘School Dinner Theme Day’. 

 

  This will show on Parent Pay as a ‘Theme Day’ - Please select it on Parent Pay in the normal 

way, the first being: 

 

Thursday 4 May - The King’s Coronation 

Cheese or Ham Sandwich 

Piece of Sausage Roll or Veggie Sausage Roll 

Wedges 

Cucumber & Carrot Sticks 

Victoria Sponge 

Or 

Fruit 

Thursday 25 May - American Day - Menu TBC 

Thursday 15 June  

Menu TBC  

Coming Soon (6 July) - Alice In Wonderland Theme Day  

All of the above will be available to book on Parent Pay - Please just select the ‘Theme Day’ 

box on the menu.  

School Uniforms - please can we ask everyone to check their children's school jumpers/cardigans.  We’ve 

had several lost items that may have gone home with the wrong child.  Please check your labels over the 

weekend and ensure you have the right items coming home. 

Many Thanks  



Celebrating Success 

Mawgan Porth Certificates - K.Brokenshire for persevering in Maths and using different         

strategies to answer questions.  M.Bone for being really confident in reading the time to 5 

minutes.  Jigsaw - E.Doyle for making lots of new friends in Year 2. 

 

Perranporth Certificates - O.Hockaday for always being a good friend and treating everyone in a 

kind and supportive manner.  M.Bardsley for persevering in Power Maths, you are achieving lots.  

E.Poulter - you sparkle in your writing with much improved spelling.  

 

Bamaluz Certificates - C.Darville for the great table talk in science this week.  N.Davis for striving 

for perfect presentation in his books this week.   

 

Year 6 - Well done to All of Hemmick and Polzeath - For your resilience, your positivity and for 

continuing to smile through all of  your hard work this week.  We are so proud of you—Well 

Done! 

 

Spelling Shed: 

L.Stevenson 

E.Kellow 

Arlie Sloggett 

Harlyn Kellow  

 

 



Class Attendance Week Ending 19 April 2023 

Highest Attendance = 10 minutes extra play time. 

 Congratulations to Perranporth Class with 99.6% Attendance this week 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Polkerris 94.8 Charlestown 95.9 

Pisky Cove 97.1 Porthpean 96.7 

Greenaway 97.1 Mawgan Porth 96.4 

Carlyon Bay 97.7 Perranporth 99.6 

Sennen 98.1 Harlyn Bay 99.4 

Porthluney 94.7 Bamaluz 96.5 

Hemmick 96.4 Polzeath 97.3 





News and Updates 

 

Plans are well underway now for 

our forthcoming Summer Fair on 

Saturday 20th May 1-3pm. 

 

We are looking for donations of 

the following in addition to the non

-uniform days: 

Clean (washed) cuddly toys 

Any toys/games 

Any unwanted gifts for raffle prizes 

 

We will be holding two non-

uniform days as follows: 

 

Friday 28th April - Jolly Jam Jars 

(see opposite for ideas) 

 

Friday 5th May - Bottle Tombola 

(any bottles of sauce, drink 

(including alcohol), shower gel, 

bubble bath etc)!  Please wear Red, 

White or Blue to tie in with our 

Coronation Celebration.   

 

Date of next meeting:  9th May 

7pm 

Summer Fair: Saturday 20th May   

1-3pm 


